10/08/24 PUBLIC HEARING MINUTES FOR THE WASTEWATER PER 
The meeting started at 6:39 p.m.
Carrie Garber, of Great West Engineering, attended to present the Wastewater Preliminary Engineering Report (PER) for approval.
Present were Councilors Scott Holbrook, Nolan Frandsen, Jordan High, and Jim Klyap. Interim Mayor Matt Greemore, Attorney Lori Harshbarger, Public Works Director (PWD) Rick Zahn, and MLCT consultant Jodie Campbell were also in attendance. 
Previous projects were discussed, showing the need to replace aging AC pipe. 
The needs for the lagoons, including the holding cells and irrigation pivot were discussed. 
Issues with submersible pumps were mentioned. There should be two pumps at all times, but the town has been running on one pump for approximately two years. 
Deficiencies were noted, with options for solutions. The next grant cycle is May 2026. Possible  funding scenarios were shown. With the annual cost increases the town already implements, will have base rates close to where they will need to be at the time of the project. 
Adjournment
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